

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

March 1967

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The March membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday, March 22, 1967 at 7:00 P.M. This will be a dinner meeting from 7:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. and a short business meeting thereafter. Dinner will feature fish sticks, crab cakes, french fried shrimp, potatoes, salad and the usual beverage, all for the sum of \$1.25 payable at the door. After the dinner and meeting we have the honor of having with us Mr. Thomas Wm. Cooney and Wayne Grauer, Cortland Fishing Pros who will give us an illustrated lecture on fly tying and fly fishing skills. Both of these gentlemen have many years experience in this field and are presently representatives of the Cortland Line Company in Baltimore. Don't miss this meeting as it plans to be a real winner.

OYSTER AND CLAM FEAST

The Oyster and Clam Feast on Saturday, April 15, is to be a Gala Affair. In addition to oysters and clams in all styles, there will be Beef Bar-B-Que with Cole Slaw, Baked Beans, Pickles, Onions and all the trimmings with your favorite beverages. Hot Dogs, Potato Chips, Do-Nuts, and other snacks. We are planning on 1,000 persons to be served. Advance sale tickets will be on sale at the following:

Atlantic Guns, 944 Bonifant St., Silver Spring Remington's Camping Equipment, 11230 Georgia Ave., Wheaton Beltsville Sports Center, 11174 Baltimore Blvd., Beltsville I. W. L. A. Club House, Briggs Chaney Rd.

Advance Price \$3.00

At the Gate, \$3.50 if there are any left

The feast will be held on Sunday, April 16 in case of rain. Help will be needed. Volunteer to do your share so the few that we always have to depend on can get a chance to eat and have some fun too.

Bingo, Zoo Dip, Pony Rides, Merry-Go-Round, Ham Steak, and Turkey Shoots. Get all the membership out. We mean the ones we don't see very often. Get acquainted with the newer members. Get your tickets early so you are not left out. Make this the Biggest and Best ever.

TO BE VOTED ON

Because of increasing costs of everything necessary for the operation and maintenance of your club house and grounds, it has been pointed out that increased revenues are necessary. To produce the needed funds, in addition to holding our annual Bar-B-Que and Oyster Roast (this year), we have a potential in the rental of our club house and grounds to outside clubs and organizations, as well as industrial employees associations. In the past the house and grounds have been rented on a limited basis of not more than two Saturdays in any one month during the Spring and Summer months. It is proposed that we make the house and grounds available for rental on all Saturdays until 6:30 P.M. during the months of May through September. Also that we not make the club house and grounds available for outside rental on any Sunday during the same period. This proposal was

announced at our February Membership Meeting and will be voted on at the Membership Meeting in March. A survey taken on Saturday afternoons during the past Summer indicate that this will not impose a penalty on our membership. If you feel that such a move is objectionable, come to the March Membership Meeting and let your objections be heard.

NEW PROCEDURE

New Procedure will be installed at the April Membership Meeting. We will have on hand plastic safety pin holders into which each member will be asked to place his current membership card which will allow all of the members to become more familiar with all the members' names. Holder can be pinned to pocket as a get-acquainted idea.

Dues must be paid as soon as possible - We are falling behind other Maryland Chapters. Let's go. Get \$ to Lloyd immediately.

CLASSIFIED

We have started a classified ad section to allow fellow sportsmen to sell & buy equipment. The charge for this ad will be \$1.50 per ad - please try to keep words at a minimum. Ads may be placed with Jim Glazier (WH 6-1758) or Lester Billings (474-1596). Ads must also be in by the second Wednesday of the month to appear in the same month's bulletin.

HUNTER SAFETY PROGRAM SUCCESS

Our Chapter's first Hunter Safety Brogram was an outstanding success. We would like to give the chairmen and other instructors a great big well done and congratulations for this fine program - this is just the first in many more of these programs to come. There were 47 graduates of this first class, ranging in ages from 12 yrs to infinity. By the time you receive this bulletin, the second Hunter Safety Program will have been completed. There will probably be one or two more Hunter Safety Programs before summer; there will then be a lay-off of programs during the summer. Classes will resume in the fall, so keep watching your bulletins for announcements of future classes.

A WARM WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS

Henery E. Gardner, 2613 Redmiles Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Louis A. Houff

Ronald R. Kessler, 13708 Parkland Dr., Rockville, Md. Proposed by: Jim Glazier

John M. Quickel Jr., 8402 Pineybranch Ct., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Bill Keller

Arther Hubbard Jr., 314 Penwood Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Robert D. Smith, 12317 Bluhill Rd., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Robert A. Exby, 11601 Elkin St., Wheaton, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Archie B. Clothier, 728 Dennis Ave., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: G.M. Van Hoesen

William E. Greely, 12604 Montclair Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Boyd S. Campbell, 6315 Jason St., Cheverly, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Arthur A. Vandenburg, 9221 Glinville Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Robert LaCovy

David A. Soper, 11376 Cherry Hill Rd., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Thomas Apperti

Charles H. Nixon, 6905 Woodland Ave., Takoma Park, Md. Proposed by: Clint Bowman

James C. Patton, 2425 Seible Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Mervin Kenney

Dr. John L. Leslie Jr., 56-E Crescent Rd., Greenbelt, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Stephen H. Orner, 308 Marvin Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Tom Derby

Wilbur R. Pace, 9021 49th Pl., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: G.M. Van Hoesen

Raymond F. Chaney, 114 Colony Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Bill Schutt

Everett Clark Jr., 3317 Gumwood Dr., Univ. Hills, Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: Mike Apperti

THE FOLLOWING HAVE BEEN VOTED ON BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND WILL BE VOTED UPON BY THE MEMBERSHIP AT THIS MONTH'S MEETING

Joseph G. Klinger, 4600 Wicomco Ave., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Boyd S. Campbell, 6315 Janson St., Cheverly, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

John I. Tartaglia, 2423 Dennis Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

George O. Lyter, 12912 Ardennes Ave., Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Robert Mayers

David Charles Bastian, 8400 Wisconsin Ave., Bethesda, Md.

Proposed by: Edward J. Maloy

William Wigle, 7900 Riggs Rd., Adelphi, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Kenneth O. Foster Jr., 14890 Blackburn Rd., Burtonsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

C. Roger Raley, 3536 Greenly St., Wheaton, Md.

Proposed by: R. K. LaCovey

Walter Sahb, 1120 Spotswood Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Richard Myers Peabody, 5202 Fordyce Pl., Bethesda, Md.

Proposed by: Bob Roberts

Luther Swafford Jr., 11406 Cherry Hill Rd., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Tom Webb

Julian Keith Patton, 305 Norwood Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: James C. Patton

Philip J. Mudd, 12020 Milton St., Wheaton, Md.

Proposed by: Arther Hubbard Jr.

A HEARTY CONGRATULATION TO THE NEW I. W. L. A. LIFE MEMBERS

Donald Flax Milo Snider Paige Johnson Frank Pyle Dr. Carmon R. Naples

At our clubhouse on the mantle over the fireplace, there are two oak plaques, filling up fast with engraved brass name plates - one listing national life members and the other listing chapter life members. We have quite a few extra oak plaques and brass name plates, so why not become a life member now, you will never be able to enjoy it

longer than you will from today. Just think what a beautiful sight it would be to have one whole wall of our club house filled with these handsome plaques.

YOUR CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHT ---- THE VOTE

Our chapter membership is now at 500 members. Our membership meetings are averaging between 70 and 80 members in attendance. These 70 and 80 members hear proposals made by the board of directors and by their fellow members, these same proposals are discussed by the members and by elected officials and then, all 70 or 80 members exercise their constitutional rights and VOTE-----they either PASS or VETO the proposal. In this way they are making THEIR club the way THEY want it, THEY are also making YOUR club the way THEY want it.

This is the very thing that happened with the proposed swimming pool. Lots of members complained because it was vetoed. The point trying to be put across is that you can't have your club the way you want it sitting home the fourth Wednesday in every month and watching "WEDNESDAY NITE AT THE MOVIES". Please come out and exercise the right that your country and your Izaak Walton League give you, the right to make your life, your country and your club the way you want them. This right is, YOUR VOTE.

Lester Billings Corresponding Secretary